


	St Juliot Parish Council

Minutes of a meeting held on Tuesday 21st November 2023 at Otterham & St Juliot Hall, Marshgate. 

Present:  Chairman Cllr Langley, Cllrs I Penny and Trevennor, Cornwall Councillor Barry Jordan and the clerk Mrs Wendy Trevennor.

23/41        Apologies: were received from Cllrs Mason and S Penny.  No Changes of Interest were recorded. 
 
23/42	The Minutes of the last meeting, held on 25th October 2023, were agreed and signed as a true record by the Chairman. Matters arising: The Chairman will consult the hall committee over the proposed site for the tree Mowesi Marshgate have requested under the Forest for Cornwall scheme.

23/43	Planning
a) PA23/08044b: Single storey rear extension and open porch (resubmission of previous application PA15/04395) Location: Sunnyside, Marshgate, for Sally Jane Clarke. The members examined the plans and returned “no objections” to the application.
b) Matters relating to planning. None.

23/44	Finance
a) The financial statement to 1st November. The balance in the new account stands at £8,895.96 after all transactions. The clerk had received notification of a letter which had been forwarded without authorisation. As she believed this was sent by the former clerk and originated from HSBC, and carried a £5 surcharge, she declined it. If HSBC wish to contact St Juliot Parish Council, our details are online.
b) Authorisation of payments: none was authorised. 
c) The Precept.  The clerk showed a calculation, which was discussed. The possibility of next year supporting the Cornwall Air Ambulance, who have just started an appeal to purchase a new helicopter, was discussed. The final figure agreed for the precept was therefore £2,282. 

23/44	Correspondence: All correspondence had been forwarded as it arrived, including a letter from Cornwall Air Ambulance thanking us for the donation of £200 agreed at the meeting held on 25th October.

23/45	Reports. Cllr Langley said there were two Christmas bazaars at the hall, one the previous Saturday and one this coming Saturday. Cllr Trevennor had been in touch with the PTA and they had told him their requirements include a new classroom and outdoor learning equipment. Cllr Jordan asked that the PTA be advised to contact him, as he has Community Chest funds still to dispense. Cllr Trevennor was asked to pass this on and to ask the PTA for a “shopping list” of requirements with which the council might be able to help, using CIL funding.
	Cllr Jordan has been working with Speedwatch volunteers in the area, and some drivers have been cautioned for speeding in 20mph zones, while some drivers have given thumbs-up signs to the volunteers. Police officers are now being issued with new-style radar guns which clock the speed, registration number and take a picture of the driver as well.
	Cllr Trevennor asked whether there had been any hint of a recurrence of the rave at Davidstow, but Cllr Jordan said the police are monitoring the situation very carefully, including on social media, and the Davidstow site has also been blocked off to make it very difficult for anything of the sort to take place there again. The police are aware, he said, that aside from the noise nuisance, the cost of cleaning up the site caused expense to ratepayers.

23/45	AOB, notice of Parish events, items for inclusion on future agenda and exchanges of information relevant to the Parish. There was no further business. 

	The meeting closed at 8.30pm.



Signed ……………………………………………………………………………….

Date…………………………………………………………………………………..





